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Harlequins Orienteering Club 

Virtual orienteering 
at Sandwell Valley 

 Orienteering in 
Worcester, Hereford, 

South Shropshire, 
Black Country and 

Birmingham.  

 Venue & 
Travel 

 
Sandwell Park Farm, Salters Lane, West Bromwich B71 4BG.  Parking charges 
apply 9am -6pm. 
 

 Terrain: Typical country park. A mix of ornamental park (Dartmouth Park), fields and 
woodland with a good path network.  Please do not climb fences nor locked 
gates. 
 

 MapRun 
details: 

Prior to travelling the map can be found on the MapRun app by navigating to: 
Select event – UK\West Midlands\Sandwell Valley 
No PIN required. 
If you are at the location it can be found by using the “Events near me” button on 
the Maprun app. 
It is possible to use the map available on the app to do the course, however, it is 
recommended to print a version before travelling to the event.  A pdf of the course 
and control descriptions are available on the HOC website or via email
(VOCs@harlequins.org.uk). 
 

 Map: Scale 1:10,000. Updated 2014 by Alison Sloman. 
 

 Courses: One hour score course using MapRun. 21 controls of 20 points each. Penalty of 
10 points a minute for late finish. See the instructions on the HOC website on how 
to use the MapRun app. If you don’t have the app the course can be recorded on 
a GPS watch and can be sent to the MapRun admin to upload.   
Planner: Andy White  
 

 Start/Finish: The start is at the north end of the carpark at the start of the pedestrian path to 
the visitor centre. 
If you have got ready the course on MapRun it will start as soon as you come 
reach the path.   

     

   

   

   

 Facilities: No toilets at venue.    
 Safety: Competitors take part at their own risk.  These courses are not covered by British 

Orienteering insurance, so are at your own risk as if you were going out training 
on your own. Neither British Orienteering or Harlequins accepts any liability for 
your use of the course or map. Please use them safely looking out for yourself 
and other members of the public who may be in the area.  Also please follow the 
latest government advice on social distancing. 
 

 


